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What will a single allowance mean?
On the 6th July 2020, Michelle Donelan Minister of State for Universities announced that there will be one single DSA allowance, in line with post graduate studies. DSA will be capped at £25,000 for both under and post graduate students.

An exception for travel costs will be made to this maximum cap. This means travel costs will in effect continue to be uncapped.

The new rules will come into force in the 2021/2022 academic year and will apply for both new and continuing students. 

You can read the full statement here.

What will change?
Currently there are four different parts of DSA for undergraduate studies, and three of these are capped. For full time students the cap is as follows: 
· specialist equipment, for example a computer if you need one because of your disability (up to £5,684 for the whole course)
· non-medical help (NMH) (up to £22,603 a year)
· other disability-related costs of studying (up to £1,899 a year)
Extra travel because of the students’ disability will remain uncapped. 
Therefore, the cap for undergraduate students will decrease and the cap for postgraduate students will increase. 

What does TPT think? 
We welcome combining the allowances as this will provide more flexibility for students, particularly those with vision impairment. This is something that TPT has been calling for. 

Students often reach the maximum amount of funding available without their needs being fully addressed. The equipment required often needs to be of a high specification and is therefore costly. A Braille reader alone can take up all of the equipment budget. This means students with vision impairment settle for equipment that is cheaper but isn’t practical and doesn’t meet their needs.

Holly Scott-Gardner, a student who has supported our work on DSA changes, explains: “This would have made a huge difference when studying as an undergraduate, as I'd have had greater autonomy over the support I received. Equipment for blind students is very expensive, which often meant students had to decide between two necessary pieces of technology. I am pleased to see that now they will be able to choose the support package that works best for them.”

However, we are concerned that the overall total cap per student has been reduced. Whilst Department for Education (DfE) has stated that students rarely reach the current capped amount, we are worried that undergraduate students with more complex needs will be adversely impacted upon.

What we are doing 
We have written to the Minister for Universities welcoming the decision but outlining our concerns. We are calling for a full equality impact assessment to be published and for provision to be put in place to safeguard students with complex needs.  

We will respond to the parliamentary scrutiny process that this announcement will have to go through. 

For further information please contact student.support@pocklington-trust.org.uk 
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